The Right to Access and the Right to Rectification
You have the right to access your personal data – that is, your electronic GP record. We have separate guidance on:
•	Secure Online Records Access (Patient Online)
•	Making a Subject Access Request
[bookmark: _GoBack]The GDPR includes a right for individuals to have inaccurate personal data rectified, or completed if it is incomplete. This applies to your electronic GP record (which you may have accessed as above).
The Data Protection Act states that personal data is inaccurate if it is incorrect or misleading as to any matter of fact.
If you believe that entries within your GP record are inaccurate, incorrect or misleading then please do let us know. You can make a request for rectification verbally or in writing.
You may wish to discuss the relevant entry with your GP first, but you do not have to.
We will assess your concerns and respond to your request within one calendar month.
It may be the case that we cannot “delete” the relevant record or entry, because it is important that the entry, assessment or medical opinion be retained so that there is an understanding and explanation of subsequent events (such as how you were treated, or what further tests were organised) in your medical history.
Where we are not able to “delete” information, we can add a note to the disputed entry explaining your remaining concerns and we can offer you the option of adding an addendum of your own.
Please be aware that an alteration to an electronic record, or deletion of an entry in it, is always preserved (together with the original entry) as part of the electronic audit trail.
If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of your request then you can follow our standard NHS complaints procedure, or approach the Information Commissioner’s Office directly.

